
 

 

B O O N E S L I C K  T R A I L  Q U I L T E R S ’  G U I L D  

 

CEO’s Message 

I hope you are all looking forward to the coming Guild year as much as I 

am.  The Committee chairs are working hard to create an exciting and en-

gaging year with something for everyone.  We will resurrect the favorite ac-

tivities and programs we all love, and try a few new opportunities such as a 

bus trip to Branson for a quilt show.  ZOOMing helped keep us in touch 

this past year and will be used again in January and February when some 

don’t like to get out in the bad weather.  Don’t forget how to ZOOM.  Your 

suggestions and participation will make the guild come alive again. 
 —Judi Kirkpatrick 

NEXT Day Chapter  
Meeting is  

1:00pm 
Monday — August 2 

Fairview UMC 

A Message from Pat  — 
 

The August speaker is Tony Jacobson, from 
Iowa, a nationally known quilt designer and 
teacher.  He learned to piece quilts from his 
grandmother, Harriett Wright, when he was ten 
years old and has been creating quilts in one 
form or another ever since.  In 1992 Tony and 
his wife, Jeanne, wrote a book called Quilting 
Around Your Home.  Since then, many of his 
quilt designs have appeared in Fons and Porter 
Love of Quilting, Easy Quilts, and Quilting 
Quickly.  He has been creating art quilts for 
many years.  He says, "The art quilts are 
something I do just for myself, and if someone 
else likes it, all the better."   
  
 Pat Leistner 
 Day Chapter President 

A Message from Connie — 
 

Hello BTQG members, can you believe it is 
August already!  We get to actually meet to-
gether again and our program is titled "What 
Were We Thinking?".  On April 1st, 2020 Amy 
and Eric Nelson became the new owners of 
Appletree Quilting Center, with over 5,000 
bolts of fabric & 8500+ square feet!  They will 
present a program on Tips & Tricks in the 
quilting industry, mitered corners in borders 
"the easy way" and some Show & Tell. They 
also offer a long-arm quilting service. So come 
and sit for a while and enjoy the program.  
  
 Connie Richards 
 Starlight Piecemakers Chapter Presi-
 dent 

NEXT Starl ight Piecemakers 
Chapter Meeting  

7:00pm 
Thursday — August 5 

Fairview UMC 
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Treasurer’s Report 
Period:  06/01/2021-06/30/2021 

 

Approved Report prepared & submitted on 
07/12/2021 to Board for Approval by 

 

Willie Morris, Outgoing Treasurer 

Guild’s NET ASSETS on 06/30/2021 

Cash 06/30/2021 (General Ledger) $19,157.72 

Savings (Money Mkt Balance)                     $ 1,035.44   

CD's (2) $11,490.28 

Net Assets on 05/31/2021 $31,683.43     

Number of Members  118 
 

FY2020-2021 (07/01/20-06/30/21) 

Year-to-Date Summary of General Ledger  

Financial Transactions To-Date 

Beginning Cash Balance               
(G/L) 7/1/2020 

$20,715.66    

FY2020-2021 Deposits $5,692.44      

FY2020-2021 Expenses ($7,250.38   

Ending (Cash) Balance     
on 6/30/2021 

$19,157.72 

 

Board of Directors July 12th Meeting Adopted Motions 
 

From the Board Secretary:  

The following motions were made and adopted on July 12, 2021: 
1. To accept the minutes of the June 14, 2021 board of directors meeting. 
2. To include the names of all board members in the monthly minutes and indicate if they 
are present or absent. 
3. To accept the treasurer’s report of June 30, 2021. 
4. To accept the audit report for July 1, 2020 – June 30. 2021. 
5. To adjourn. 

 

Volume 44, n.2  FY 2021-2022 

Published monthly by Booneslick Trail Quilters’ Guild, a not-for-profit 
organization, established in 1978, and dedicated to educating its 
members and in the art and appreciation of quilt making.  

BTQG Board of Directors 2021-2022   

Executive Board Members (Elected Officers)   

CEO Judi Kirkpatrick jikirk@yahoo.com 

Vice CEO Trina Pratt thesierraquilter@gmail.com 

Past CEO Boo Kula bookula74@gmail.com 

Secretary Betty White bettyj49@centurytel.net 

Treasurer Martha Eberhard marthaeberhard@hotmail.com 

Day President Pat Leistner patleistner@gmail.com 

Starlight President Connie Richards richardscs60@gmail.com 

   

Standing Committee Chairs (Appointed)  

Day Programs Willie Morris morrisw@missouri.edu 

 Judy Gieselman gieselmanja@missouri.edu 

 Carrol Lewis cale0d@mizzou.edu 

Starlight Programs Various  

Membership Deb Kagay ddk612@centurytel.net 

Librarian Elaine Keely tkeely7@gmail.com 

 Nancy Antonio njzaquilter@yahoo.com 

Service Projects Irmgard Marsh rogerscott935@hotmail.com 

Newsletter Lynn Hill hilllynn@earthlink.net 

Quilt Show Peggy Brothers peggybrothers@icloud.com 

Quilt Show Kathryn Reece kathrynreece24@gmail.com 

Hospitality   

   

Ad Hoc Committee Chairs (Appointed)  

Webmaster Janet Hollandsworth quilterchic@centurytel.net 

Social Media Barb Nixon vbnixon22@gmail.com 

Membership Directory Debbie Odor debbie.odor@gmail.com 

Winter Retreat Anna Mary Hughes annamaryyh@gmail.com 
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Calendar Contacts:   (For email addresses, consult the directory)  

Day Chapter: Pat Leistner   573-446-0811  

Starlight Chapter: Connie Richards   660-346-1577 

Guild’s Calendar:     Trina Pratt                    775-770-4645 

Please note that not all interest groups may meet every month.  

You are welcome to ask the contact people at right for information 

or questions about any of these friendly groups. 

Guild Interest Groups on Calendar 

Featherweight Friends: Pam Close 573-808-3496 

Needlework:                    Mona Stevenson    573-698-2019 

Modern Quilt:     Lora Brinkman 573-821-0262 

SASH:     Sarah Briggs 573-634-2162 

Sassy Stitchers:     Peggy Brothers 573-819-6682 

Small Wonders:     Karon Huggler 573-489-6373 
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

1    5 
Starlight Piece-
makers 7:00pm 
Fairview UMC 

6 7 

8 9 
BTQG Board 
Meeting 
7:00pm 
Via ZOOM 

10 11 
Small Wonders 
1:00pm @DBRL 
Calendar Info Due 
5pm  
Newsletter articles 
due to: BTQG-
News@gmail.com 

12 
Sassy Stitchers 
9:30-11:30  
Donna’s house 

13 14 

15 
Membership 
fees are due! 
Modern Quilt 
Group 
2:00pm 
Appletree 
Quilting 

16 17 18 19 20 21 

22 23 24 
Needlework 
10:30am 
Mona’s 
home 

25 26 27 28 

29 30 31 *PLEASE NOTE:  
Fairview United Methodist Church 
requests everybody to wear masks 
inside the building.   

August, 2021 

2 A very busy day!!! 
Day Chapter: Doors open at 9:00am, Fairview 
UMC 
Featherweight Friends: 10:00am, Fairview UMC 
Swap Meet: 11:00am, Fairview UMC 
Guild meeting: 1:00pm, Fairview UMC 



  

 

 

Swap Meet 
The August Day Guild Meeting will include a “Swap Meet” from 11am to 12:30pm prior to 
the Program at 1pm. Tables will be set up for members to put out quilting items they no 
longer want. Examples are good quilting fabric, quilt patterns, quilt books, tools etc. No $ will 
be exchanged, all items must be free. 

Like the old saying “one person’s junk is another’s treasure” I think the same can be said for 
your quilting items. Someone else might be looking for that fabric you now think is ugly, or 
“what was I thinking?” 

Here is the catch: YOU must bag up any unclaimed items you brought to donate to charity, or 
if unsuitable, to the dumpster. Please don’t just abandon items in the meeting room. After 
this meeting I will fill my car to deliver the suitable donated items. For future use, below is a 
list of a few places that accept donations.  If you know of more, please let me know. 

Happy Birthday!!! 
    
Aug 2 Kathryn Reese Aug 9 Peggy Brothers 

Aug 3 Nancy Antonio Aug 20 
Anna Mary 
Hughes 

Aug 4 Karon Huggler Aug 24 Bonita Lenger 

Aug 5 
Lynn Carruth-
Rasmussen 

Aug 25 Nancy Gentzsch 

Aug 5 Adrianne Booth   
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Wanted: Read Or Alive!!! 
Please look through your quilting library to 
see if you have any books from BTQG’s li-
brary.  We are looking forward to having 
access to our library again!  This is a won-
derful resource for all members.  Stop by 
during guild meetings and explore all of 
the books, templates, and other goodies 
you can check out. 

August, 2021 

Sharing List 

The Columbia Senior Center, 1121 Business Loop 70 East, Columbia, MO will accept quilt 
magazines up to 5 years old or newer in good condition. They also accept clean, neatly folded 
quilt fabric (not bags of tiny scraps). 

Mobility Worldwide MO—Columbia, 4825 E Meyer Industrial Drive, Columbia, MO 573-886-
7877 (formerly known as The Pet Project) is happy to have fabric, including dressmaking ma-
terials, even polyester. Please wash before donating. They also like any notions such as 
thread, zippers, buttons, trims, needles and embroidery thread etc. They also refurbish donat-
ed sewing machines to send out to people who need them to help support their families. Be 
sure to include the foot pedal and power cord. They even take the old black Singer type ma-
chines. 

If you know of other agencies who take supply donations, please let us know, so we can add 
them to our list! 



 

 

A “Caravan” Shop Hop  
(Members fill cars/vans and we follow a predetermined route to visit quilt 

shops, have lunch together, and enjoy lots of fun.) 

We will try our first Caravan day trip in August. The details (date and route) 

will be finalized by the August guild meetings. 

Basically, this is how it would work. Grab your quilt friends, figure out who is 

driving and let’s go. We will meet at a centralized spot where I’ll hand out 

the itinerary for the day. It will list the order of shops selected, time sched-

ule and where to meet for lunch. I will not be arranging who goes in what 

car; however, I will act as a “hub” and keep a list of vehicles that have room 

for another passenger or passengers who do not have a ride and would like 

one. Passengers will be expected to reimburse the driver for gas, etc. This 

will be an all-day event. 

Since this is the first time I have tried this I am sure there will be a few 

kinks, but we will work them out. 

Let’s GOOOOOOOOOOOOOOO! 

—Judi 
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Be sure to bring your smile to the August guild meetings.  Barb Nixon will 

be taking pictures for those who desire to have a new picture in the annual 

directory.  This will be the last opportunity before the membership booklets 

are published.  

With the resumption of our in-person day chapter meetings, Feather-

weight Friends may once again gather in the back corner of our meeting 

room at 10:00 AM.  There must be lots of lovely projects completed during 

our months apart.  Bring photos to share (or bring the actual projects to 

show and tell for the guild meeting!)  A new chairperson is needed for the 

new year (or perhaps two co-chairpersons volunteers.)  Let Trina Pratt 

know if you are interested.  

 — Pam Close 
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A Mystery To Solve 
I hope you can help me solve a mystery and bring a smile to the family of one 
of our passed members.  A year or two ago a family member of a deceased 
guild member brought items from her sewing room to a guild meeting, to give 
away.  There were several quilt tops, hoops, patterns and odds and ends.   

After the meeting I went back to see what was left and I was surprised to see 
that a nine-patch quilt she had started quilting was still there.  The quilt was 
about a third of the way quilted, and I was so happy to see all ages of  fabrics 
framed by the cream colored solid blocks. Some of the fabrics must have 
been from her scraps because there were pieces from feed sacks, 1970's up 
to maybe the 2000's.  I love hand quilting so I took it in hopes finishing it my-
self, but health issues kept me from working on it.   

I considered several options and decided to donate the quilt to the St. Mary's 
Quilt Guild, which makes the quilts for the St. Mary's Medical Scholarship an-
nual fundraiser called the Ice Cream Social. I'm so happy to tell you that the 
quilt was finished and was highlighted as one of two vintage quilts used for 
their raffle.  The picture of the finished quilt didn't make it to me or it would've 
been here with the story.  This quilt has had a lot of life and I'd love to pass on 
the brochure it's featured in to the family.  I'm sure they'd love to know that 
their loved one's UFO has made a real difference in the world.   

Each quilt has a superpower, and that superpower is the ability to give joy in 
the most interesting and unexpected ways. 

Can you help me solve this mystery? Do you remember the name of the 
member or the family that brought the items to our meeting?  I'll bring the bro-
chure to our next in-person meeting for everyone to see.  If you do know the 
name or have the contact info please call me at 573-634-2162 so I can let 
them know about the quilt. 

— Sarah Briggs 

August, 2021 
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BOONESLICK TRAIL QUILTER’S GUILD 
2021-2022  Membership Form 

 

BTQG is only as strong as the commitment of its members. 

 

Make checks payable to BTQG.  Turn in with dues at Membership Table at a meeting OR  
Mail to:  BTQG Membership, P.O. Box 542, Columbia, MO 65205-0542 

   

Renewal________   New Member _______ 
 

 

The information in the box below will be published in the Membership Directory – please do not 
include anything you do not want to share. 

*Please circle your preferred phone number. 

Monthly BTQG Quilt-A-Gram Newsletter: Email U.S. Mail Both    

Chapter Meeting Preference: Day Starlight (evening) Both    

**One-Year Membership - $35.00 Cash        Check No.     
----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

 I am willing to serve on the following committee/s: 

Service Projects     Day Chapter Programming _______ Membership           

Library_______ Starlight Chapter Programming        Newsletter                     Retreat          _   

Hospitality  ___________      Quilt Show Committee    

Which committee are you willing to chair?   

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------ 

I am willing to make a program presentation/host a trunk show:    
 

I am willing to teach a class about:    
 

My suggestions for topics or speakers:    
------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------ 

**Dues are due July 1, 2021.  To ensure that you will be listed in the membership book and remain on the email list, 

please pay by August 15, 2021.  Dues for a new member (a person who has not been a member of BTQG for the past 

three years) joining after January 1, 2022 are $17.50. 

REMOVE THIS PAGE from the Newsletter  
to use when you pay your FY2021-2022 Dues. 

August, 2021 
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Don’t forget: 
Membership dues need to be paid by August 15.  

 

NEXT Day Chapter  
Meeting 
1:00pm 

Monday — August 2 

 

NEXT Starl ight Piecemakers 
Chapter Meeting 

7:00pm 
Thursday — August 5 
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